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Ori gi nal Message
From OGary Frank [mailto: gwfrankpsu@rac. conj
Sent : OSat urday, August 16, 2003 5:46 AM
To: Onprm@t b. gov
Subj ect : OSupport of TTB Notice #4

8/ 1612003

Chi ef, Regul ations and Procedures Division
Tax and Trade Bureau

PO Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20031-0221

RE: OOTTB Notice #4

Dear Sir or Madam

I amwiting in support of the proposed standard of conposition for Flavored Mlt
Beverages (“FMB' s”), as set forth by the Tax and Trade Bureau (“TTB’) in TTB
Notice No. 4 of March 2003. This proposal is inportant for beer consuners as it
clearly delineates the difference between beer and other al cohol beverages.

The United States has, in the past quarter of a century, experienced a revival in
the brewing industry, froma |l ow of 41 breweries to today’s high of nore than
1,400 breweries. The revival is predicated on renewed commtnent to traditiona
processes and beer styles. Beer |overs, such as nyself, have been treated to a
surfeit of flavors and brands that cannot be found in any other country. By
focusing on the unique qualities of malt beverages, we are al so encouragi ng

respect for the brewing art and an appreciation of the special place of beer in our
culture. This outl ook fosters noderate and responsi bl e consunption, a critica
public policy goal

| feel that this proposed rule as a critical step towards consistent classification of
al cohol i c beverages. Maintaining an orderly marketplace is an inportant concern

for beer lovers. Your proposed rule will likely help to maintain clear and distinct
definitions that will guarantee consistent policies for each al cohol category. This
will hel p ensure the maintenance of the rich diversity of offerings unique to the

Uni ted States.

Furthernore, any alternative to the TTB proposal will likely trigger disruptive state
| egislative and regul atory actions. These measures could have significant
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ram fications for the nore than I ,400 small breweries and for thousands of

al cohol beverage |icensees, nost of which are also small businesses. The
l[imtations on diversity and availability would be devastating for beer |overs.
| affirmny support for the proposed “0.5% standard” for FMBs. Its consistency
with historical interpretations of federal regulations will help maintain the integrity
of the beer category, and keep the United States the best place in the world to
enjoy quality beer.

Si ncerely,

Gary Frank

123 Fulton Street #3

Pet oskey, M 49770

gwf rankpsu@rac. com

Brewers’ Association of America
501 Washington Street, Suite H
Durham NC 27701

Phone: [01919. 530. 8140

Fax: [0919. 530. 8160



